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Report to the Board of Trustees  
Romero Jalomo, Vice President of Student Affairs 

April 4, 2022 
 

Activities and Priorities in Support of Strategic Plan Goals 
 
 

1. Completion of Degrees and Certificates 
● 35 HEP students have received their High School Equivalency as of March 13, 2023. 
● Counseling continuing to work on 2+2 degrees in partnership with CSUMB. 
● DSPS Counselors and Director collaborated on the departmental PPA, with emphasis on the Equity 

section, setting priorities for the New Year’s activities. 
● DSPS, in collaboration with MPC’s disability services, co-hosted its annual DSPS Advisory Committee 

meeting, with community constituents, such as the Department of Rehabilitation, MCOE and SUHSD in 
attendance. 

● DSPS Director was invited to present at the district wide event, Counselor Breakfast, hosted by General 
Counseling to support students with disabilities as they graduate, and plan to attend Hartnell College. 

● DSPS hired, Carmen Banda as Substitute Program Assistant I to maximize access for students with 
disabilities. 

● VPSA participated in a Bright Futures Partnership meeting (3/17) to discuss a review of the existing 
strategic plan along with key performance indicators to assess the outcomes provided by the 
partnership for the first half of the 11 year strategic plan.   Goal area 6: College Readiness and Goal 
area 7: Career Readiness will be examined. 
 

 
2. Time and Units to Degree Completion 

● The Office of College Readiness, in collaboration with the Hartnell College Foundation, retained the 
services of Esmeralda Montenegro-Owen and her firm, Precious Stone PR, to film promotional and 
informational videos. Video production was done by Mag One Media over two days of filming, February 
28, 2023 and March 3, 2023. Current Hartnell students and alumni were spotlighted to describe the 




